NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

July 5, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Bill Grafton, Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Magee, Sean Sutton, Mary McCarthy.

Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy

Before opening meeting: Chair, David Osborne, announced the appointment of three new Conservation Commission Members: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill and Mary McCarthy. New members were welcomed by existing Commission members.

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the agenda as written.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

PUBLIC HEARINGS

Parcels on Main St., South St., Cushing Hill Rd., Pleasant & Prospect St. / SE52 - 958 / Line Del.               NOI (cont.)

          Applicant: Chris Di Iorio, Norwell Pathway Comm. / Representative: Amy Ball, Horsley Witten Group

   
Present: Amy Ball and Justin Lamoreaux, Designing Engineer.
 

Original Project was opened on 6/7/11 with additional information requested by Commission members, which included details on the spacing of the planks. This information was received on 6/29/11. The Commission Chair mentioned that there should have been a submission prior to the “two-weeks before a meeting” guideline. Commission members allowed hearing to take place.  

Amy Ball presented the minor changes to a portion of the Pathway. She recapped that the original pathway will extend from the ball fields at the High School, traverse through the HS property, and go along South Street and Cushing Hill Road. It would then come off an easement at the Cushing Hill, traverse through town owned properties across the power lines and Wildcat Creek. It then traverses through the existing town highway barn and then crosses a small wetland and goes out to the Middle School. The pathway is elevated in wetland areas and when traversing through wooded undisturbed lands. 

The Pathway Committee, Highway Department and the Selectmen have been working together to come up with a plan to allow the pathway to traverse a portion of the highway barn. 

There is a change in the configuration from the previous plan. Now the path goes diagonally across the highway barn, in the area where it is to be restored, as opposed to curving around. This will have less of an impact. The mitigation to the project is a wetland restoration to the filled area. Size doesn’t change. It is still about 1850 square feet, which includes the pilings. The advice of DEP was followed on this. 

Questions about light penetration under boardwalk area. The spacing between planks will be ½”. The maximum height of the planks off the ground will be less than 30 inches off the ground.

As for the concerns for temporary disturbance, they will be working from one end to the other. They will re-rake and seed disturbed area.

Site walk was done on 6/23/11 with Commission members. Provisions in big construction documents will address large trees in the pathways.

Abigail Hardy said that the O&M plan doesn’t require constant maintenance. If beyond the scope of what is discussed in the permit, there should be a maintenance plan submitted. She said that the comment about Standard 9 states that a Maintenance Plan will be developed and submitted before the next meeting. 

Abigail Hardy said that this is filed as a limited project. The Commission could condition spacing between planks. The area being proposed will need to have fill removed. 

Continuation to the next meeting would allow time for the new members to review this hearing and be prepared to contribute at the next hearing.

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the June 29, 2011 submittal as a limited project and that we continue the balance of the hearing at our next meeting.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  Sean Sutton, David Magee, David Osborne, Bill Grafton. The three new members abstained from the vote.

Opposed:  None
7 Satuit Meadow Lane / NCC# 16(11) / Pave Driveway                                                                   RDA

Applicant: Richard Morrell / Representative: Ross Engineering

Present: Richard Morrell / Part Owner and General Contractor.

Richard Morrell originally had an OOC with an asphalt driveway. He decided to change material to crushed stone and did a minor-modification. New buyers would like to have it changed back to asphalt along with the trench along the driveway. Abigail Hardy suggests approving the change. Looking for a partial COC on the crushed stone driveway and a RDA on the asphalt driveway.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to issue a negative determination and have the driveway paved with the trench as discussed.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

100 Brigantine Circle / NCC# 17(11) / Landscaping Improvements                                               RDA

Applicant: John & Christina Maguire / Representative: Brad Holmes, ECR, LLC

Present: Brad Holmes. 

Brad Holmes submitted an aerial picture of the site. They would like to work within the 50 – 100’ buffer zone with landscape improvements and are proposing three activities. 1) Plant switch grass in a sparse, weedy area. 2) Plant high bush blueberry in same area. 3) Hand removal of invasive species. 

Abigail Hardy visited the site – wetland line is accurately delineated. Other than one tree being removed all other species being removed by hand are invasive species. It will be a benefit to protected wildlife species.  Invasive species will be monitored for the following five years. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue a negative determination with 5-year duration to allow for monitoring and removal of invasive species.

Second: Sean Sutton.


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Norwell Town property locations between Cushing Hill Rd & middle school / NCC# 18(11) /Test Pits   RDA

Applicant: Chris DiIorio, Norwell Planning Office / Representative: Amy Ball, Horsley Witten

Present: Kevin Caffrey said that there are four test pit areas. They will have the borings with the plans. These are about 4’, plus or minus, up to 20’maximum pits. May need an ATV Rubber Tire Track type rig. David Magee suggested conditioning the wet areas with what tools could be used. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a negative determination to undertake the four borings shown on the 5/27/11 Pathways Plan and that this is to be done under the direct supervision of our Conservation Agent and all efforts be taken to minimize the wetland disturbance, including the use of mats.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

93 Till Rock Lane/SE52-973/Septic Repair                                                                                       NOI

Applicant: Olsen, Robert & Pamela / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering Co.

Present: Gregory Morse 

Project is Board Of Health approved. Brad Holmes delineated the Wetland line. New system will be in front yard, this will be a remove and replace.

Grade will come up less than 1’.  This is the best location with minimal vegetation disturbance.

Abigail Hardy visited the site and wetland flags are good. This is a septic repair, which are an improvement and a good project.

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 93 Till Rock Lane.
Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

676 River Street / SE52-975 / Septic System Repair                   

    

  NOI


Applicant: Richard Golemme /Representative: Jack O’Leary, Merrill Associates

Present: Jack O’Leary. 

Mr. O’Leary submitted the green cards. The house has failed a Title 5 inspection and needs a septic repair. This is a 3-acre lot. John McGrath flagged BVW. There is a “Zone A” flood zone. There is habitat on this area mentioned by the Natural Heritage & Endangered Species Program. House is outside resource area. They intend to repair the septic with a replacement system. The location was shown on the plan. 

Abigail Hardy said 1st - the site was reviewed for the wetland line and there is concern for the accuracy of the wetland line. They can hire a peer review. 2nd – location – from the wetlands perspective there is no advantage of having it where it is proposed. The Chair suggested a site visit.

The accuracy of the wetland line was discussed which could possibly change the location of the septic system. A date will be scheduled by Jack O’Leary and Abigail Hardy for a site walk.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue the hearing until 7/19/11. 

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None


169 Circuit Street/SE52-974 / Raze & Rebuild SFH w/septic, driveway, grading & utilities      NOI

Applicant: Brian Marcella/Representative: Joseph Webby, Webby Engineering

Present: Joseph Webby. 

Mr. Webby stated that the applicant would like to raze the existing dwelling and construct a new dwelling. Test pits were dug and wetland line was delineated. 

Abigail Hardy said that this originally came in as a “sign off” application. She had seen the wetland before it was flagged. There are questions about the line. She questioned three issues:  Accuracy of the wetland line, location of septic, and proposed grading within a 50’ no touch area. David Osborne visited the site and the wetland line looked to be in the correct location. Abigail Hardy will talk to Brian Flynn and have this continued. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue the hearing for 169 Circuit Street to 7/19/11.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Main Street & Cushing Hill Road / SE52-976 / Wetland Line Delineation                           ANRAD  

Applicant: Bonnie Campbell/Representative: William McGovern, Stenbeck & Taylor

Present: Brian Taylor 

Mr. Taylor stated that Brook Monroe did the wetland line in 2011. The goal is to have the Commission do a site walk and observe the line. Abigail Hardy said that this is an application only to determine a wetland line. She recommends a peer review and suggested Russ Waldron. Abigail Hardy will notify the members as to when the peer review will take place.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue this hearing until 7/19/11 and to have a peer review done by Russ Waldron or his equal.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

248 Wildcat Lane / NCC#22(11) / Test Pits
                                                                          
RDA

Applicant: Joe Cuddahy/Representative: Robert Crawford, EET, Inc.

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the applicant’s 6/30/11 verbal withdrawal of 248 Wildcat Lane.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

132 Pleasant Street / SE52-900 / Raze SFH, Construct Barn & Turtle Pond                                  COC

Applicant: Joseph Hearne / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates 

Abigail Hardy explained this site to the new Commission members. The pond is actually larger than approved, but is acting as habitat for wildlife. Plantings were installed in 6/09 and looked good.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a COC on 132 Pleasant Street.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Document passed to members for signatures.

76 Hemlock Drive / SE52-969 / Septic System Replacement                                                             COC

Applicant: Bruce Graham & Ann Buchanan / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Consult.

Abigail Hardy said that this is a simple septic repair. Property built as proposed and stabilized. As-built and proposed plans were passed to Commission Members.

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to issue a COC for 76 Hemlock Drive.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

Document passed to Commission Members for signatures.

31 London Hill Road / SE52-911 / Phragmites Control                                                                     COC

Applicant: Dennis Mahoney / Representative: Dominic Meringolo, Aquatic Control Technology, Inc. 

Abigail Hardy said that 31 and 21 London Hill Road should have been filed together. She explained Phragmites Control to new members. She did an inspection and the area is much better.  Native species are again coming up. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue a COC for both 31 London Hill Road and 21 London Hill Road.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

21 London Hill Road / SE52-910 / Phragmites Control                                                                     COC 

Applicant: Marshall Wood / Representative: Dominic Meringolo, Aquatic Control Technology, Inc.

See 31 London Hill Road.  

7 Satuit Meadow Lane / SE52-917 / Driveway & Cutting Mitigation                                              COC

Abigail Hardy said that they are looking for a partial COC. Plantings have been installed. She recommends the partial COC.

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a partial COC with the exception of the plantings.

Second: Sean Sutton                                   In Favor:  All                            Opposed:  None

 















10 Old Oaken Bucket Road / SE52-871 / Addition with Mitigation                                                 COC

Applicant: Patricia Devlin & John Rogers / Representative: Ross Engineering

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a COC for 10 Old Oaken Bucket.

Second: Sean Sutton                                   In Favor:  All                             Opposed:  None














18 Douglas Avenue / SE52-946 / Septic Repair & water line Installation                                     COC

Applicant: Jerry Griffiths / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental

Abigail Hardy said that this septic repair & water line installation is on a man-made island on Jacob’s Pond. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a COC for 18 Douglas Avenue.

Second: Bill Grafton                                   In Favor:  All                                 Opposed:  None








196 River Street/SE52-772/Installation of SFH, Driveway, Septic & Plantings                              COC

Applicant: David DiCarlo/Representative: Stenbeck & Taylor

Present: Brian Taylor stated that they are looking for a partial COC for the house, driveway, and septic system. Abigail Hardy said that in 2010 the Commission required additional plants be installed as required by the amended permit. They still need to address the plantings in a timely manner. Abigail Hardy said that they have agreed to a substitute-planting list that was presented today.  They have said they will install the plantings before the next meeting.
Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue the hearing until 7/19/11.

Second: Sean Sutton                                      In Favor:  All                                  Opposed:  None














7 Satuit Meadow Lane / NCC# 16(11) / Pave Driveway                                                                    DOA

Applicant: Richard Morrell / Representative: Ross Engineering

Document passed to Commission Members for signatures.

100 Brigantine Circle / NCC# 17(11) / Landscaping Improvements                                                DOA

Applicant: John & Christina Maguire / Representative: Brad Holmes, ECR, LLC 

Document passed to Commission for signatures.

Norwell Town property locations between Cushing Hill Rd & Middle School / NCC# 18(11) /Test Pits   DOA

Applicant: Chris DiIorio, Norwell Planning Office / Representative: Amy Ball, Horsley Witten

Document passed to Commission for signatures.

248 Wildcat Lane / NCC #22(11) / Test Pits                                                                                       DOA

Applicant: Joe Cuddahy / Representative: Robert Crawford, EET, Inc.

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

David Osborne explained to the new Commission Members that the: CPC Committee, Norwell Pathways Committee, Open Space and Recreation Committee and Affordable Housing Committee all suggest that members of the Conservation Commission volunteer for positions on these Committees.

CPC has not met for a couple of weeks. David Osborne and Alison Demong provided assistance to the Donald Forsland in negotiating a deal for his property.

Agent Report

Sean Sutton discussed the use of a Donovan Farms field, requested by Paul Costello, for the use of dog training. The fields being discussed are now hay fields and the hay is used as animal feed. It was suggested that Abigail Hardy write a letter to the person requesting the field for use and explaining the decision. The school fields were suggested to be used instead since they are wide open and parking is easily accessible.

Summer Schedule

Abigail Hardy said that she is here for the 7/19/11 meeting but not for the 8/2/11 meeting.

Motion: David Magee moved to cancel the 8/2/11 meeting.

Second: Sean Sutton

           

 In Favor:  All


       Opposed:  None

LAND grand application

Cover letter for land grant application was discussed. No changes were made.

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the letter as written.

Second: Sean Sutton                               

In Favor:  All
                                 Opposed:  None

Highway Barn

Abigail Hardy said that the Commission received a letter today that has not yet been reviewed. She gave a brief history to the new Commission members of what has transpired, to date, with the Highway Barn. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS – None

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS
1. Bills: Wes Osborne – $100, Wes Osborne - $80, Maine Tech Source – $1819, Consultant - 239 Washington - $782, Art Allen – Monitor - $1790. 

Motion: David Magee moved to pay the bills. 

Second: Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: 6/15/10 & 7/6/10 & 6/27/11.

Not yet read by Commission members. Minutes to be discussed at next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: David Magee moved to adjourn at 10:55pm.

Second:  Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on September 6, 2011..

_______________________________

Sean Sutton, Vice-Chairman
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